FSIN STANDS WITH CHIEF ALLAN ADAM AND CALLS OUT SYSTEMIC RACISM WITHIN THE JUSTICE SYSTEM
June 12, 2023

(Treaty 6 Territory, Saskatoon SK) – The Federation of Sovereign Indigenous Nations (FSIN) Executive stands in support of Chief Allan Adam of Athabasca Chipewyan First Nation in Alberta. Chief Adam recently went public with an allegation of brutal assault in Fort McMurray, Alberta on March 10, 2020. The RCMP dashcam video shows officers tackling and punching Chief Allan Adam during the incident.
“We have a dark history of racism within the police agencies in Saskatchewan. All areas of policing need a major overhaul before First Nations people feel safe and protected by the police, without a fear of violence or discrimination. For too long, First Nations people have been the targets of police violence and brutality,” says FSIN Chief Bobby Cameron. “The RCMP and other police agencies need to look within themselves and acknowledge the existence of internalized systemic racism and make immediate changes how they interact with First Nations peoples. Violence and racism are not acceptable, and this type of behavior has existed for far too long. First Nations people have the right to feel safe in their communities and in public places, especially by those who are there to serve and protect.”
The FSIN renews its calls for an independent oversight committee tasked to investigate complaints against police and police conduct. The FSIN also renews calls for a Public Inquiry into the Systemic Discrimination in the Justice System that was made following the acquittal of Gerald Stanley, a white farmer who killed Colten Boushie, a member of the Red Pheasant First Nation on August 9, 2016.
The Federation of Sovereign Indigenous Nations represents 74 First Nations in Saskatchewan. The Federation is committed to honouring the spirit and intent of the Treaties, as well as the promotion, protection and implementation of the Treaty promises that were made more than a century ago.
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